
Theodore Roosevelt Lodge
No. 322, F&AM

Michael J. Belongia, W.M. Thomas Strong, Sec
(920) 497-0728 Home (920) 490-9777

sales@greenbaylighting.com tstrong22@yahoo.com

I hope all have had a summer to remember, soon lodge will be back in ses-
sion and the summer will be but a memory.

We have some great news for all the Brothers, this fall Brother Kevin
Cooper is going to help our stewards with our evening dinners. Brother
Cooper is the corporate chef for Schreiber Foods right here in Green Bay.

When you look at the meeting schedule you can see what meals are
planned for each of our meetings. Arrive early for great food and fellowship.
Dinners start at 5:30pm.

Tue., Sept. 1st - Business meeting with dinner at 5:30 Lodge opens 
at 6:30
Balloting on petitions
A night honoring Brother Christian Hirthe
Menu: Italian Sliders, French Fries, cole slaw, brownie
sundae’s.

Tue., Sept. 15th - 2 EA degree’s with dinner at 5:30 Lodge opens at 6:30.
A night honoring Brother James Clark. 
Menu Stuffed Chicken Breast with steamed broccoli
and mashed potatoes.

Tue., Oct. 6th - Business meeting with posting of 2 EA’s if ready,
Dinner 5:30 Lodge opens at 6:30
Honoring  Brother Larry Raether.
Menu Grilled boneless Pork loin with Potatoes and
chocolate chip cookies

Tues., Oct 20th - Business meeting with perhaps 2 Fellow craft
Degrees.
Dinner at 5:30 Lodge opens at 6:30
Menu 4-cheese baked Zita, summer squash and
pumpkin pie.

Fri. Oct. 20th - Past Masters Dinner Location and time to me
announced

Thu., Oct 29th - Shawano Manor Haunted house Parking. 
6pm to 10pm, funds to be used for bibles and aprons

WM Michael Belongia

September-October 2009 • Volume 6 • Issue 4

Trestle
Published Bi-Monthly

except
July and August BY
Northeast Wisconsin

Masonic Center

Non-Profit Organization
U.S. POSTAGE

P A I D

GREEN BAY, WI
PERMIT NO. 422

Northeast Wisconsin Masonic Center, Inc.
525 N. Taylor Street
Green Bay, WI 54303

Board
newsletter

Washington Lodge No. 21, F&AM

Marcus VanderLeest, WM Charles Clarage, PM., Sec
(920) 494-4646 (920) 819-3197

vanderleestdds@sbcglobal.net cclarage@gmail.com

Well, I hope this letter finds all of my Masonic brethren and their fami-
lies in good health during the last few warm days we are able to enjoy this
summer. The summer months have been a refreshing time to recharge the
batteries for me and my family, and I hope for all the officers and members
of Washington lodge. We had a wonderful picnic this summer on July 18 at
Robert and Bonnie VanderLeest’s home. About 45 members and guests
were in attendance. Thanks To the VanderLeest team for all the hard work
and a very nice picnic. 

As the fall slowly creeps in, it will be another busy season in terms of
degree work that will be required to get all of our candidates raised to
Master Masons. I also hope to see you all at a couple of our social events
in September and October. In September we have been invited to
Clintonville Lodge for help in celebrating their Table Lodge. This will take
the place of our stated meeting night. In October I would personally like to
invite anyone who reads this trestle board or any mason you know to
attend our Table Lodge on October 29th, which is the 5th Thursday of the
Month. Thanks to all who have given so much to Washington Lodge and
as always if anyone has questions or concerns please feel free to call
myself or the secretary. 

Fraternally yours,
Marcus VanderLeest Master

Sept. 3rd, Thursday - 6:00 Refreshments and Fellowship
7:00 Stated Meeting with one Degree to Follow
Officers dress TUX

Sept. 17th, Thursday - 6:00 TABLE LODGE IN CLINTONVILLE 

WASHINGTON LOGDE AS GUESTS OF 

Clintonville Lodge

Oct. 1st Thursday - 6:00 PM – Dinner Social
7:00 Stated Meeting Opens Fellow craft degrees
Officers’ Dress: TUX

Oct. 15th Thursday - 6:00 Refreshments and Fellowship
7:00 Stated Meeting Opens 

Oct. 29th, (5th Thursday) - Table Lodge 6:00 pm

THIS SPACE FOR RENT

Library Notes
Alice Byrnes, DLS

920-662-9191

Please look for some new developments in the Library/Museum.

Plans are underway for the next exhibit to be put in the display case in the
North Lobby (flagpole entrance.)  The museum has a collection of OLD offi-
cer jewels from several of the Masonic organizations.  Please take your time
and look them over - the artistic detail is unique. 

Also, the Library/Museum Board of Directors has approved the installation
of special lighting to be put above the new display cases that are against the
walls.  Donations have come into the Library/Museum and the donors are
excited be able to add this improvement to the Museum.

A little reminder, the Library & Museum is an IRS approved “Tax Exempt
Private Operating Foundation” All donations are tax deductible.the lighting
of a cabinet.

N.E.W. Daylite Lodge
No. 360, F & AM 

Dale H. Vollrath, W. M. John Calder, Sec-Treas.
(920) 435-8024 (920) 468-4820

Greetings Brothers:

Hope you all had a wonderful summer and  are looking forward to contin-
uing our Masonic journey.   Thank you for your cooperation and support.
Invite a Brother to our meetings - offer to pick him up and bring him along.

“The secret of happiness is not in doing what one likes to do, but in liking
what one has to do.”

Sept 10th - 10 A.M.

Stated Meeting - Brief report on Grand Lodge - EA posting of Brother Joe
Graham -Door Prize Drawing - Lunch to follow by our chefs, Jack Gragg &
Tom Steffens.

Oct 8th - 10 AM 

Stated Meeting - Fellowcraft Degree for Brother Joe Graham - Door Prize
Drawing - followed by Lunch.    If you know a part you would like to do
please call me.....

“Good physical condition not only adds years to your life, but life to your
years.”

“It is getting more and more difficult to support the government in the style
to which it has become accustomed.”

Northeast Wisconsin Masonic Building Board
Greetings to all:

We hope that everyone had a safe and happy summer. 

As you return to your meetings and look around the building the first thing
you may notice is the new Lodge Room carpet. Now that the center sec-
tion has been replaced we will be revisiting the question of whether or not
to replace the rest of the carpet in the Lodge Room in the near future. 

Remember, any ideas or suggestions about building projects are always
welcomed.

Fraternally yours,
N. E. W. Masonic Building Board

WE NEED ADVERTISERS!!
If you know of a business 

or individual who would like to advertise 
in the Trestle Board please contact 

Gerry Brebner at (920) 499-7980



Des Peres Lodge No. 85, F&AM

Jose Tavera, WM John Berggren, PM Sec-Tres.
taveraj@new.rr.com jberggren@prodigy.net

(920) 360-9077 (920) 865-7637

September 9th - Wednesday, 7:30 p.m. Regular Stated Communication
Welcome back from summer break. Practice MM Degree 

September 23th - Wednesday 7:30 p.m. Regular Stated Communication
MM Degree

October 13th - Tuesday 7:30 p.m. Lodge Visitation at Manawa Lodge # 82
Meet at NEWMC at 6:00 p.m.

October 14th - Wednesday 7:30 p.m. Regular Stated Communication

October 28nd - Wednesday 6:00 p.m. Past Masters Night - Dinner at Rock
Garden 6:00 p.m. Cash bar & meal. Reservations by 10/25/09 to John

Berggren—865-7637. All Masons & their Guests welcome. Program to
follow.

Green Bay Chapter of DeMolay
Charles Clarage - Ritual Advisor  920-819-3197

Larry Zochert - Committee Chairman  920-499-5761

We hope every one had a good summer. We would like to thank every one
who helped with our summer projects. We would like to welcome our new
member Taylor Juergens. We look forward to a fun-filled fall, full of new
events. If any one knows of a young man who would be looking for a good
group to join, please let us know. 

Sept 6 12:00pm Demolay Paint ball fun. Open to all, Bring a friend.
meet at the lodge to car pool.

Sept 7 7:00pm Regular stated meeting. Discuss plans for fall events.

Sept 21 7:00pm Regular stated meeting. Finalize fall plans.

Oct  2  5:00pm DeMolay friends night. Bring all your friends. Enjoy
some pizza and talk about Demolay, then go to Beja
Shrine Haunted House.

Oct  5 7:00pm Regular stated meeting. Discuss plans for degrees. 

Oct  19 7:00pm Regular stated meeting. Discuss plans for the next
trestle board.

September

09/18/1956 N Charles Branson 53 yrs.

09/13/1967 Donald Lloyd Enz 42 yrs.

09/30/1989 Michael D Radka 20 yrs.

09/13/1995 Paul Michael Gray 14 yrs.

09/25/1996 Wallace Risen III 13 yrs.

October

10/13/1965 Donald F Kress 44 yrs.

10/27/1965 Gustave Henrick Olsen 44 yrs.

10/14/1970 Dr. William A Horne 39 yrs.

10/21/1970 Philip F Weist 39 yrs.

10/05/1985 George E Davis 24 yrs.

10/14/1987 Dr. Theodore Keneklis 22 yrs.

Des Peres Lodge No. 85
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Ancient Accepted Scottish Rite of
Freemasonry Valley of Green Bay

Website: http://www.scottishrite-greenbay.com/

Gerry Brebner, Secretary
Office (920) 499-7980    Home (920) 336-8937

E-mail: secretary@scottishrite-greenbay.com

Dennis J. Dal Santo, 32° Moses H. Adams, III, 32°
Most Wise Master Commander-in-Chief
(920) 434-2426 (715) 732-1384

Ross J. Chapman, 32° Donald F. Kiernan, 32°
Thrice Potent Master Sovereign Prince

(920) 743-3281 (920) 494-1675

Upcoming Events:

Wednesday, September 16 7:00pm Stated Meeting

Wednesday, October 21 7:00pm Stated Meeting

Friday, November 6 Scottish Rite Reunion

Saturday, November 7 Scottish Rite Reunion

Saturday, November 14 Scottish Rite Day

Wednesday, November 18 7:00pm Stated Meeting

We are looking for a new Director of the Work. Tom Turner is stepping down
and we would like to fill this position by the next Reunion in November. It
is hoped that the new Director will glean as much information as possible
while Tom is still available. The position is a paid job (you are paid for
Reunions) and you get your own office! If you are interested in the position
contact Gerry Brebner at 336-8937.

We are looking to start making birthday calls to our membership. This is
being done in the Valley of Eau Claire, and our Deputy Norm Christensen
has asked all Valleys in Wisconsin try this as a way to reach out to our men
who may not be as active in the Valley as they once were. Many of our
members are elderly and it is hoped they might like to hear from us. If you
are interested in helping please contact Gerry Brebner at 336-8937.

Congratulations to David Wade on being selected to receive the
Meritorious Service Award. He will receive his “red hat” at the 2010 Council
of Deliberation.

Fraternally,
Gerry Brebner
Valley Secretary

1040 North Broadway   (East) De Pere   336-9525

. .Bird Feed  Feeders  Nature Gifts
“Your Friendly Nature Store”

Financing the American Dream Everyday 

Craig R. Laes     (920) 965-0700 ex. 115

N.E.Wisconsin York Rite of
Freemasonry

Warren Chapter #8 Warren Council #13
Royal Arch Masons Royal &Select Masters

H.P. Jeff Harrison T.I.M. John Pratt
gunner391@mmfwp.com jpratt@mmfwp.com

Transformation Research Palestine Commandery #20
Council #2010 UD Knights Templar
T.I.M. Joe Chilcote Com. Larry Zochert 

joerhino@mmfwp.com lzochert@mmfwp.com

We have been busy doing degrees over the summer, and we would like to
welcome all the new members. We look forward to all the new members
getting involved in some thing they like. Maybe even a new ritual part. We
have lots of events planed for the fall. Please come to a meeting to find out
all the details. we would like to offer a big thank you to the Grand
Commandery for choising Green Bay as the site for their 150th Grand
Commandery event.

Sept 10 7:00 pm Regular stated meeting. Chapter/Council will open.
We will try meeting before to break bread together. 

Sept 24 6:00 pm York Rite potluck. come join us, bring a dish to pass.

Sept 24 7:00 pm Commandery opens in full form. Full uniform 

Sept 26  8:00 am  The Order of Malta full form in Manitowoc. More
details to come.

Oct 8  7:00 pm Regular stated meeting. Chapter/Council will open.
Finalize plans for Grand Commandery 150th

Oct 10  2:30 pm Grand Commandery 150th event. open to all, bring a
friend.

Oct 22  6:00 pm York Rite potluck. come join us, bring a dish to pass.

Oct 22  7:00 pm Commandery opens in full form. Full uniform 

Nazarene White Shrine  No. 8
Karen Parfitt   •  Worthy High Priestess  •  437-8004

Chris Biskner  •  Watchman of Shepards
Alice Byrnes  •  Worthy Scribe  •  662-9191

September 21, 2009 6:15 potluck, 7:00 meeting

October 19, 2009 7:00 meeting, honoring 50 year members and Past
Worthy High Priestesses and Past Watchmen of
Shepherds

The White Shrine of Jerusalem is a charitable, fraternal organization for
Master Masons and their female relatives over the age of 18.  Our initiation
is an impressive costumed portrayal of the Birth of Christ through the eyes
of the Wisemen.

Our national charity project, Material Objective, assists those who have
“fallen through the crack” with doctor, hospital, and medical bills.  Currently
we are assisting two families with ongoing medical bills. 

Membership inquiries are welcome.

Martha Washington Chapter No. 124 O.E.S.
Debra Daelke, W.M. Larry Zochert, W.P. Myron Christensen, Secretary

920-833-2575 920-499-2761 1-715-787-3762

SEPTEMBER 28 SCHOOL OF INSTRUCTION WITH DISTRICT DEPUTY NANCY RYBURN OES
CASUAL

OCTOBER 26 OFFICAL VISIT  WITH AGM ROSIE FISCUS    FORMAL ATTIRE

NOVEMBER 23 OBLIGATION NIGHT         OES CASUAL

DECEMBER 14 CHARITY:ESTARL - BRING 6 COOKIES TO SHARE OES CASUAL   

JANUARY 11 HONOR STAR POINTS     POUND NIGHT BRING SOMETHING WEIGHING A
POUND. OES CASUAL

JANUARY 25 COMPASS NIGHT

FEBRUARY 8 HONOR WARDER AND SENTINEL

FEBRUARY 22 HONOR ORGANIST, MARSHAL AND CHAPLAIN           

MARCH 22 HONOR SECRETARY AND TREASURER

APRIL 12 ELECTION OF OFFICERS     OES CASUAL

APRIL 26 TAKE AWAY BINGO,  BRING WRAPPED GIFT OES CASUAL

MAY 10 50 YEAR MEMBER NIGHT         FORMAL ATTIRE

International Order of
Job’s Daughters, Bethel 32

Erin Sommerfeldt, HQ #32 Beverly Rasmussen, Guardian
920-430-3213 (920) 494-9447
920-435-5694

Jay Rietz, Assoc. Guard Lyla Goerl, Secretary
(920) 822-2277 (920) 465-3080

Sept. 2 Beja Dinner

Sept. 12 Priory Dinner

Sept. 17 Oatmeal Lake
Grand Bethel Fun Weekend

Sept. 19 Friends in the Garden Picnic, 10:00 a.m.
2 p.m. Business

Oct. 4 Highway Cleanup 11:00 a.m.
Council Meeting 12:30 p.m.
Business 2 p.m.

Oct. 7 Beja Dinner

Oct. 17 & 18 8:00 a.m. Mystery Trip, Informal Meeting and Sleep-over

Oct. 24 & 25 Grand Bethel Exemplification at Baraboo

SUPPORT OUR
ADVERTISERS

INVEST IN THE FUTURE
PRESERVE MASONIC HERITAGE

by making a tax deductible
contribution to the

NEW Masonic Library & Museum

call (920) 491-8374


